Loa Town & Waterworks
80 West Center ~ P.O. Box 183 ~ Loa, UT  84747
Phone 435.836.2160 ~ Fax 435.836.2266
Mayor – Cody Grundy, Town Clerk – Michelle Brian



Loa Town Planning & Zoning	 Nov. 7, 2024

[bookmark: _Hlk147227747]Roll call: Jared Hallows (chairman) is present, Derek Woolsey is present, Gray Hansen is present, Barbara Tewell is present, Kori Brown is absent, Brage Greenhalgh is absent, Chris Olsen - town council representative is present, Michelle Brian is present, Jeanette Taylor (p/z secretary) is present. 

[bookmark: _Hlk180657644]Visitors: 

[bookmark: _Hlk29388682]Action Items:

Jared calls for a motion to approve the minutes for Oct. 3, 2024. Barbara motions to approve the Oct.3, 2024, minutes. Gray seconded the motion to approve the Oct. 3, 2024, minutes. All others 
vote in favor. Motion carries.

Business Items:

Michelle informed the commission that she had a zoom call with Brock and Elise to go over the ordinances that we have been working on to try to get them finished up.  She had a few questions for Elise but hasn’t gotten a response back from her yet, which is understandable since she is working for Delta County now.  Farron’s ordinance on the sexually oriented business was the one that we liked the best out of the ones that we read and told her that this is the one we would go with and that made the most sense and we would make it our own. Elise told Michelle that if we have it added to our business license then we are covering ourselves. 
We will need to add it to our business license on page 10 section 3-1-102 the sexually oriented business’ part. After reading over Ferrons SOB license and a discussion on each section a few changes were made.

Jared asked if someone was going to look over it once we had it figured out? Michelle said she was hoping to have Daniel Jensen on board to help us, but it would not be until January because he is very busy right now. It will be expensive but will be worth it because it will be done right, and this is what he does. On pg. 2 under 3-7-4 APPLICATION FOR LICENSE section C. it was disused and decided to reword it and have it say that we’re going to let the country law enforcement know that the business is going in so they are aware of it. Say something like Loa town will inform the county sheriff’s office of the application for possible sexually oriented business.
Whether or not they want to enforce or help they need to be aware.
Pg. 2/5 --- 3-7-6 leave out where it says, the fee shall be returned to the applicant if the application is denied.
There was a discussion on fees and what our current fees are, $25 dollars and $35 if late. It has been talked about raising the business license fee to $30 or $35 and the commercial businesses to be $50 dollars but it hasn’t been changed yet. Our alcohol business license is currently $65. Chris asked if our business license fee for the sexually oriented business should be more? Everyone felt that it should be. There was a discussion on what this fee should be and was decided to put it at $1000.
Pg. 4/5--- Signs. Refer to our sign ordinance.
Hours of operation change to 8:00 A.M. to 1:00 A.M.
License Renewal - July 1st – June 30th
Next, we went on to the Short-Term Rental Ordinance. Michelle explained to the counsel that Elise had taken everything that we had and amended it. In section 3 she took each part of our zones, whether it is residential, commercial, main street commercial, and added short-term rental in each one of those zones. This whole section amended what we have written to add short-term rentals and added parking. Michelle said that if you go into our business license ordinance on page 7 in the first section title short-term rental licensing. That this whole section in the business license ordinance talks about short-term rental license and it goes into license requirements and what they must go through to get short- term rental. It talks about signs, record
keeping and parking. The counsel went over some minor changes in sections and what to refer to.
Michelle said she never saw anything about a limit and percentages that we had talked about. It was thought that we came up with 10% but she would go back into our minutes and see what it was for sure. We came up with the idea of a percentage for short-term rentals allowed because of housing the way it is and to do a percentage and then reevaluate it in couple years. If more homes get built, then more licenses can be issued. This way we won’t be overrun by short-term rentals. We will need to add this to our ordinance towards the first that says the percentage of it before we start the license required. Add to page 7 at the top.
Michelle said that she should see if Daniel could look everything over before we pass it, to make sure were ok. Our business licenses are not renewed until June, so we have a little time. It would be good to have the short-term rental done all together.
Next, we went onto the ADU/ IADU ordinance. We have the ADU just need to work on the internal accessory dwelling unit part. It talks about the definition of both in ours, but it does not specify that they can do a detached. Michelle said there were some good things in Bicknell’s that she liked. Everyone read through and the counsel made a few minor changes.
ADU – Detached was discussed what the size should be and was decided to change it from a maximum of 800 square feet to a maximum of 1000 square feet.
Change the Street Frontage from 70 feet to have a minimum street frontage of 80 feet.
There were some concerns over the septic regulations but after reading over the ordinance felt that Bicknell had it covered.
Michelle said that we would need to come up with an ADU application. There was nothing in the ordinance that addressed the internal and that is what by law we were supposed to pass. It was decided to keep them separate
Next we went on to the Multi family. We looked over what Daniel Jensen wrote for Fillmore. We also had a copy of Panguitch’s and after reading it over the counsel felt like it was wide open and missing a lot of stuff. Where we have septic’s and not a sewer system it makes it hard for us to have a multi-family unit without there being one owner. The counsel felt that Fillmore’s ordinance was a lot and that Panquitches was to thin for what we needed for our area. Michelle said that we could keep looking until we find something we like better. She also thinks that Daniel is going to have to help us with this ordinance since ours in very unique and that she hasn’t been able to find any ordinance so far where there’s septic. There would need to be an HOA or on enough footage for separate septic’s for each unit. Jared asked if there was a way through a ordinance to allow for HOA’s while also giving the town immunity from the problems that might come with them? Derek said that in our ordinance we could give the developer the option, to the HOA route or you have to have separate septic’s. If you go with HOA route Loa town will not be liable. Jared feels that when we do this ordinance that we need to say yes to a HOA or No to a HOA because if we don’t include the language then it’s fair game. Michelle feels like we need some more guidance on this, that there is to many questions.


Information Items:

No other information was discussed.

Jared asks if anyone wants to make a motion to adjourn. Barbara makes a motion to adjourn, Derek seconded it. All others vote in favor. Motion carries. 

Meeting Adjourned.
